The February 20,1984 Haymarket Town Council Meeting was presided over by Vice Mayor Hugh Orndoff. It began at 8 p.m. with Rev. Robert Crewdson saying the opening prayer. After that Mr. Orndoff led the Pledge of Allegiance. All Council members were present with the exception of Councilwoman Anne Smith. After the roll call was taken and minutes of the November meeting were read and approved, Treasurer Gertrude Bean reported a balance of \$16,039.15 in the General Account and \$1,017.15 in Revenue Sharing at the end of January.

Attoreny Turner Smith read a list of those that had been appointed to serve on the Board of Zoning Appeals and the expiration dates of each; they were; Terri Freeborn, Jan. 31,1985, Michael Krebs, JAn. 31, 1986, Roberta Milhous, Jan. 31,1987, Glenwood Bear, Jan. 31, 1988, and William Hunt, Jan. 31, 1989, the latter having been reappointed.

Next Mr. Smith spoke on the collection of fees for new sewer taps in town. Stanly Franklin, an attorney for the Prince William Co. Service Authority had suggested that they be shared by the Greater Manassas Sanitary District and the Town of Haymarket. Councilman James Gossom made a motion that Haymarket should stand by it's original contract and collect all fees from new sewer hook ups until the Town had been reimbursed for the \$36,000 they had paid. Councilwoman Gertrude Bean seconded it and it was unanimously approved. A letter to this effect will be sent to Mr. Franklin.

Ellen Wilson requested that a letter be sent to the Prince William County Library regarding the book drop in Haymarket that was approved at the Oct. meeting.

Chairman of the Planning Commission, Dennis Wyre had several issues to be discussed. There were a lot of pro's and con's concerning Mr. Stanton putting a trailer up on his property near the railwoad tracks to be used to house several offices. Mr. Wyre and members of the Planning Commission said that it was illegal. Attorney Smith brought out the fact that since Mr. Stanton had received permission from the Town Council in August before the new Zoning Ordinance came into effect, there was no way he could be turned down as the old Zoning Ordinance was not in effect because of no map. Mr. Orndoff asked for a roll call vote on this. 4 Council Mebers approved of letting Mr. Stanton renting offices on his property, Councilw Lois Crewdson voted against it.

Next Mr. Wyre presented a list of fees for building permits that he suggested the Council adopt. Allan Gossom asked that this be tabled until the March meeting so that everyone would have a chance to look it over. This was approved.

After Mr. Green suggested forming a committee from residents and Council members to study a d compile all the Town's Ordinances, Lois Crewdson made a motion on it but since it wasn't seconded, Vice Mayor Orndoff said he felt the Council wanted to let it rest until after the Town Elections.

In other items of business, Councilwoman Bean inquired about the ceillin Town Hall. Mr. Orndoff asked Councilman James Gossom to have 2

## COUNCIL MEETING --FEB. 2. 1984

contractors to look it over and give estimates.

Mr. Melton asked if Council wanted Mr. Allison to sell town tags again this year and th answer was yes.

Councilwoman Crewdson made a request that Terri Freeborn be reimbursed for \$12 she spent for ribbons for decorations in the Town during the Xmas Holidays. In a roll call vote, it was unanimously approved.

Rev. Crewdson asked if it would be possible to check on those in town who haven't paid their taxes and what could be done about it. Mrs Bean said it could be done and a letter of warning could be sent to the, then if not paid, their names could be published.

With no further business, the February meeting adjourned at 9;40 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUMMITTED:

APPROVED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

MURIEL GILBERTSON, MAYOR.